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Yes!

I would like to contribute at this level:

_ $1000.00
_ $250.00
_ $100.00

$50.00

$ Other
Please keep my gift anonymous. (Donor names will be
listed in next year’s program unless you indicate you wish to remain

anonymous.)
Name

|
| want to help 3RFS and
the Tumblweed Music

Festival Roll on!

Address

City State Zip

Phone Number

E-Mail

Send to: 3RFS TMF, P.O. Box 1098, Richland, WA 99352

Saturday, 15 May, 7:00 pm

May is coming, and so is our annual
3RFS Business Meeting. At this time
we are planning again for a virtual
meeting to be held Saturday evening,
May 15, at 7:00 pm by Zoom. Business
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Member Application

Your membership gives you voting rights in Folklife
elections, $2 off most concerts, and is tax deductible!
You'll even get a nifty membership card to show your
friends and neighbors!

Individual ($20) or Family ($25) Renewal? Y N

: Name

1 Address

: City State Zip

1Phone E-mail

! Please send Folk Talk by (choose one) US Mail Email Both

i | can help 3RFS with:

1 __ Refreshments at concerts ___Setting up chairs __ Fund raising I

I _ Taking admission atevents __ Folding newsletters ___ Coffeehousesl

I __ Serve on Board of Directors ___ Publicity __ Songcircles :

: __ Demonstrating folk arts ___Membership 1
Tumbleweed Music Festival __ Other :

1

1 Send check to: Three Rivers Folklife Society,P.O. Box 1098, Richland, WA 99352.

Annual Meeting - Time to Vote

includes a financial report, presenta-
tion of candidates for officers and
members-at-large, an update on this
year’s Tumbleweed Music Festival and
status of plans for other events. Like
last year, we will hold elections by
mail-in ballot. Speaking of candidates,
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Frank Cuta is our nominating “com-
mittee.” If you would like to serve as
an officer or member-at-large, please
contact him at 967-2658. You have
been served by very dedicated board
members, but new board members
are important to maintaining the long-
term health and viability of 3RFS.
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Folk Talk

A Newsletter for Columbia, Snake, and Yakima River Folk

Hank Cramer Virtual Concert

Saturday, 17 April, 7:30 pm

Hank Cramer is a full-time folksinger
who hails from Winthrop, WA. He
has been prevented from performing
for audiences for over a year. Hank
has frequently performed at 3RFS
events and has been featured at both
concert events and the Tumbleweed
Music Festival. Hank has performed
at many fund-raising events for the
Tumbleweed Music Festival, and has
helped to sustain the festival into its
25th year. He has appeared at nearly
all of the Tumbleweed Music Festivals
and frequently conducts workshops
as well as musical performances.

3RFS is proud to present a virtual
“Evening with Hank Cramer,” direct
from his home in Winthrop. Hank
will be joined by a couple of his
“road buddies” including Michelle
Cameron from Richland, WA, on
cello and harmony vocals, and Jim
Honeyman from Pasco, WA, singing
harmony and mandolin.

This concert will stream live on the
Internet at 3RFS.org/concerts begin-
ning at 7:30 pm on Saturday, April 17.
It will also stream on the 3RFS
Facebook page. The concert will be
available online at least through the
balance of April, so you can catch up
at any time!

While the concert is free we request
that you consider a $15 donation in
Hank’s name to one of Hank’s favorite
charities -- the Whitman County Fire
Community Relief Fund assisting the
communities of Malden and Pine Creek
which were devastated by wild fire
last September and are struggling to
recover. Hank has been working in
that community since last December
as a representative of the State of

Washington Emergency Management
agency. Any amount is welcome. The
donation link is; https://donorbox.
org/whitman-county-fire-relief-fund

Also consider a donation to Three
Rivers Folkife Society which has been
presenting a series of online musical
events to provide a venue for acoustic
folk performers during this ongoing
pandemic. Donations can be made at:
https://www.paypal.com/paypal
me/3RFS

Hank Cramer
Presents Robert Gray

Thursday, 15 April, 7:00 Pm

In May of 1792, an American sea cap-
tain named Robert Gray sailed into
the mouth of the great river of the
Northwest and named it for his ship
“Columbia.” Join traveling folk
singer and historian, Hank Cramer
for a virtual presentation about this
discovery called “Columbia River:
The Story of Robert Gray.” Hank is
based in Winthrop, WA, and performs
annually at Richland’s Tumbleweed
Music Festival, He has been present-
ing programs of history and music
for Humanities Washington for the
past ten years. This presentation is
hosted by Three Rivers Folklife Society
and the Community Lecture Series

If you would like to be on the invi-
tation list for the presentation send an
email to Jim Honeyman at jhoney-
man2b@charter.net.

The Richland Public Library will be
featuring several tall ship models
built by Richard Poorman. The mod-
els will be on display in April at the

Library lobby during normal library
hours. Richard is a long time model
builder in the Tri-Cities.

Coffeehouse
Jim Coleman

Friday, 9 April, 7:30 pm

Local singer/songwriter Jim Coleman
will be the featured performer at a
virtual Three Rivers Folklife
Coffeehouse. The coffeehouse per-
formance will be live-streamed on the
Three Rivers Folklife Society
Facebook site at 7:30 Pm on Friday
April 9th (the second Friday) and will
also be available 24/7 after the 9th as
a Vimeo link on our 3rfs.org website.
under Coffeehouse.

Last March, Jim and Rob Newsome,
along with a few friends were sched-
uled to be the featured performers at
our Three Rivers Coffeehouse that
ended up being cancelled on the day
of due to the shutdown of the state
because of Covid-19, so it is fitting
that Jim should be the first performer
at our virtual coffeehouse. Jim is a
singer/songwriter who has often per-
formed at the coffeehouse and at
Tumbleweed and he has been a final-
ist in the Jane Titland Memorial
Songwriting Contest several times
over the years. He also created the
original Tumbleweedfest.com web site
and is a faithful Tumbleweed volun-
teer. He is a fine guitar player, but his
forte is writing original songs. His
major influences are James Taylor,
James Brown, and CS&N. He doesn’t
have a website yet, but he does have
songs on YouTube. He also is a won-
derful photographer and posts many
of his wildlife photos on Facebook.
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Virtual Tumbleweed
and Maybe More

Having just passed the one-year
mark for Covid-19 restrictions, we're
all getting a bit fatigued of virtual
events and Zoom meetings which
have saved our folk-sanity and for
which we have been extremely
thankful. Nevertheless, because of all
the uncertainty regarding where we
might be in community phases come
Labor Day, we have felt it necessary
to continue with plans for a virtual
2021 Tumbleweed Music Festival.
Will it be possible to have some kind
of live event in Howard Amon Park
or the Community Center? We don’t
know and have no indications from
the city or state as to what the situa-
tion might be by September. We all
would like to do some kind of in-per-
son event if it is permitted but there
are some significant issues other than
the phase we might be in come Labor
Day. Namely, can we get commit-
ments for the volunteers needed for
an in-person event? Knowing that
many of our historical participants
are in the higher at-risk categories,
who will be willing to step up for
tasks such as sound/stage technical
folks, stage emcees, info booth help,
hospitality (kitchen) help, publicity,
and especially the coordinators need-
ed for those tasks? Dave Carson has
been doing an absolutely incredible
job as Virtual Festival Coordinator,
but adding an in-person coordination
role to his many tasks is not some-
thing we can ask him to do. So to
make an in-person event possible, we
will need a Park Festival Coordinator
as well as a Volunteer Coordinator.
When you consider that past festivals
have required 100-140 volunteers for
the full event, you can see that, given
the uncertainty of possible covid
restrictions, putting on an in-park fes-
tival is daunting this year. As your
board and the planning committee
consider these issues, we would love
to hear from you, especially about

your willingness to volunteer. Simply
put, without volunteers, there will be
no in-the-park live music festival.
Contact President Gene Carbaugh at
946-0504 or ecarbaugh2b@charter.net
with your thoughts.

Tumbleweed is
Reaching Farther

Applications for the 25th Annual
Tumbleweed Music Festival are begin-
ning to come in, and our reach con-
tinues to expand, bringing artists and
performers from farther away than
ever before!

The 2020 Tumbleweed Festival had
several “wild-caught” acts, folks who
heard about our festival, thought it
sounded neat, and asked to play for
us. These included Robin Embry, from
Indiana, and “Sun Shakers,” a “psy-
chedelic soul” band from Ireland. Of
course we also had “The Blow-Ins”
and Tom Lewis from Ireland as well,
but they were already either a part of
the Tumbleweed Family, or had played
for 3RFS before.

This year, we’ve already received
applications from new people from
Massachusetts, Arizona, and Southend
on Sea, Essex! The latter are “The
Silver Darlings,” a 6-piece, all-female
chantey choir who heard about
Tumbleweed from our friend Jonathan
Lay, as he was assembling his excel-
lent radio show celebrating women'’s
voices in nautical music. (It’s still
available to hear at
https:.//kboo.fm/media/101212-
womens-voices-sea).

As time progresses, we’re actively
searching out new performers from
farther and farther away, and we’re
hoping that through referrals from
the “distance performers” we do find,
we’ll be able to reach even farther!

We do plan to maintain a virtual
segment of future Tumbleweeds, once
we're in the “After,” and can all meet
again in the park in the open air, so
some of these far-flung folks may well

become regular members of the
Tumbleweed family. Keep your eyes
open!

Katrina Knight -
New Folk Talk Editor

Speaking of a far reach, Katrina Knight,
from Reading, Pennsylvania, has
agreed to be the editor of Folk Talk,
our 3RFS newsletter! How is it that
someone from the other side of the
country would want to get involved
in a folklife society 2000 + miles
away? The answer seems to be that
she likes what we do and who and
what we support and she wants to
support us even if it is from a dis-
tance. There is no folklife or folklore
society in her neck of the woods,
though she has been involved in the
past with festival production at the
huge Philadelphia Folk Festival and
The Mariposa Festival in Ontario
,Canada, and a local fiddle festival
that may or may not be happening
this year. She reached out to be a
from-a-distance volunteer for
Tumbleweed and has been very valu-
able in helping us get our applica-
tions in fillable form and consolidat-
______________________________________________________|

Folk Talk is published monthly August
through May by the Three Rivers Folklife
Society.

Editor: Katrina Knight
Production: Kendal Smith
Original Design: Theresa Grate
Send items of interest to:
kknight@fastmail.fm

Send memberships to:

Gene Carbaugh

P.O. Box 1098, Richland, WA 99352

3RFS 2020-2021 Board of Directors

Gene Carbaugh, President 946-0504
Terri Widergren, Vice President 308-7420
Frank Cuta, Secretary 967-2658
Steve Ghan, Treasurer 308-9023

Dave Carson, Tumbleweed Chair  539-8090
Members at Large:

Jim Honeyman 438-1856
Bob Lewis 374-7520
Micki Perry 783-9937
David Carson 539-8090

3RFS Info: www.3rfs.org 509 947-6735
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ing data bases and other technology
issues. She makes her living as a
computer support person, mostly
helping technologically-challenged
people navigate the problems that
come up and stymie many of us. She
also has newsletter editing skills and
has been newsletter editor and writer
for her local Baird Ornithological
Society. She is friends on Facebook
with many Northwest folk musicians
and loves their music. She might as
well be a Northwest person even
though she has lived in Pennsylvania
all her life. She is one of us in spirit
from a distance. We welcome her as a
valuable volunteer for Tumbleweed
and now for Three Rivers Folklife
Society as our much-needed newslet-
ter editor. She will welcome any con-
tributions to Folk Talk at
kknight@fastmail.fm, or if you really
want to get to know her you might
become friends with her on Facebook
We hope to see her in person out our
way in the future!

FFFFFA Now on
Saturdays!

Saturday, 1 May, 2:00 Pm

Our First Friday Folkie Free-for-Alls
have been on hold for these past few
months, waiting for nicer weather so
we can hold them outdoors. For some
of us, there is something about Zoom
that is not conducive to our group
singing. We miss the physical fellow-
ship of meeting together to visit and
share food and to sing. Now that it is
finally spring and the weather is nicer,
we can move outdoors and socially
distance there. We will be moving to
Saturdays during the day instead of
Friday nights so we can enjoy the
warmth of the sun, but if there is
inclement weather we will move
indoors and be socially distanced in
the living room. This will probably
continue during the summer months.
Our First Friday singalongs are a lit-

April

3 First “Friday” Folkie Free-For-All
6 Tumbleweed Planning Meeting
1 0 2nd Saturday Sea Song Singalong

12 3RFsBoard Meeting

1 5 Hamk Cramer Presents
“The Story Of Robert Gray”
1 7 Hank Cramer and Friends Concert

20 Tumbleweed Performer Applications due

20 Tumbleweed Planning Meeting
May

1 First “Friday” Folkie Free-For-All
4 Tumbleweed Planning Meeting
8 ond Saturday Sea Song Singalong

10 3RFs Board Meeting

1 5 3RFS Annual Meeting

1 8 Tumbleweed Planning Meeting

28-31 Northwest Folklife

For information, call 509 947-6735

Local Folk Events

2:00 pm Saturday Micki Perry’s

6:30 Pm Tuesday on Zoom
7:00 Pm Saturday on Zoom
7:00 PM Monday on Zoom
7:00 Pm Thursday on Zoom
7:00 PM Saturday on Vimeo at

3rfs.org and Facebook

6:30 Pm Tuesday on Zoom

2:00 pm Saturday Micki Perry’s

6:30 PM Tuesday on Zoom
7:00 pm Saturday on Zoom
7:00 PM Monday on Zoom
7:00 PM Saturday On Zoom
6:30 Pm Tuesday on Zoom

nwfolklife.org on Facebook and Twitch

tle different than the Second Saturday
Sea Song Singalongs in that songs from
many and any genres are welcome and
we follow a song circle format in which
we go around the circle picking songs
to sing, and are not quite as “free-for-
all” as the Sea Song Singalongs usually
are, though now they are restricted by
Zoom limitations. Our emphasis is still
on group singing and supporting each
other as we sing instead of performing
and soloing. So if you would be inter-
ested in that kind of a song circle expe-
rience, contact Micki Perry for direc-
tions to her house and come over for an
afternoon of singing in the garden.

Sea Song Singalong
Keeps Zooming

Saturday, 10 April, 7:00 Pm

Looks like we’re going to be virtual
for at least one more month. This
month we’ll be singing sea songs,
folks songs, original songs, and fun
songs with a focus on the Springing
of Spring! As usual I'll open the room
around 6:30 pm and we’ll start singing
at 7:00 pm. The event is hosted on
Zoom and live-streamed to the 3RFS
Facebook Page. Contact Jim Honeyman
at jhoneyman2b@charter.net if you'd
like to be added to the Zoom event
mailing list.



